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01-27-2023 
 
Shooting Reported on Briar Ridge Road 
 
On 01-26-2023 at approximately 2:15 pm TPD was advised of a shooting incident on Briar Ridge Road near 
Eason Blvd.  TPD was advised that a Grey BMW was driving south on Briar Ridge Road when an unknown 
white vehicle (possibly a truck) pulled up beside the BMW and an unknown suspect inside the white vehicle 
shot at the BMW multiple times.  This caused the BMW to collide with a Ford Fusion also travelling on Briar 
Ridge.   
 
The unknown suspect then fled the scene.  The BMW did have bullet holes in it but neither vehicles occupants 
were hit.  The driver of the BMW was cleared by medics and the driver of the Ford went to the NMMC for 
treatment.  
 
Ballistic evidence was recovered at the scene and detectives are continuing to interview witnesses.  Anyone 
with information is asked to contact TPD at 662-841-6491, tpdrecords@tupeloms.gov or Crime Stoppers at 1-
800-773-TIPS, 
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